
 

 

 

JULY 2019 

 

TOWN OFFICE:  Our new summer hours for the office are:  7:15 a.m. until noon 

and 1:00 p.m. until 5:00 p.m. 

 

Please be sure and check with the town clerk to see if a building permit is 

required for your project at your residence.  Building permits are required to 

install sprinkler systems in your yard also.  

 

POLICE DEPARTMENT:  A few parking issues have arisen over the past few weeks 

in reference to vehicles and trailers/campers parked near intersections. 

 

Sinclair ordinance 7-4-2 (D) States no vehicle, bus, motor home, camper, boat, 

other recreational vehicle or trailer of any type shall be parked upon any street or 

roadway within 15 feet of the intersection. 

 

This is for everyone’s safety.  With our narrow streets and uncontrolled 

intersections it is important to be able to see any oncoming traffic at the 

intersections. 

 

CODE ENFORCEMENT:  We have a number of residences in Sinclair who have 

appliances stored outdoors.  We have 2 ordinances that address this. 

 

Ordinance 5-1-2 (J) Junk and litter prohibits any iron, glass, paper, rags, cordage, 

machinery parts, or other waste or discarded material of any nature or 

substance whatsoever.  This would include appliances. 

 

Ordinance 6-4-2 Abandoned iceboxes or refrigerators.  Iceboxes include freezers 

and are prohibited from being stored outside.  Part of the ordinance does permit 

working freezers and refrigerators to be kept outside as long as they are secured 

with a lock to prevent children from getting into them. 

 

 



STREETS & PARKS DEPARTMENT:  The new playground equipment in Washington 

Park has been completed and is open to the public.  We had to wait until the 

weather permitted to have the base poured.  

 

The dedication ceremony for the playground is scheduled for Saturday, August 24, 

2019.  Please watch for flyers with events being scheduled for that day.  We will 

have food vendors and a concert in the park. Everyone is invited. 

 

WATER DEPARTMENT:  The annual Consumer Confidence Report (CCR) can be 

found on the town’s website under Maintenance at:  www.sinclairwyoming.com.  

 

This report is designed to inform you about the quality water and services we 

deliver to you every day.  Our constant goal is to provide you with a safe and 

dependable supply of drinking water.  We are committed to ensuring the quality 

of your water. 
 

RECREATION DEPARTMENT:  Cheryl has scheduled a luncheon in the park for the 

Sinclair Seniors on Wednesday, July 24, 2019 at noon. 

 

Please watch the schedule for Water Slide days in the park and baseball games. 

 

MUSEUM BOARD:  If you are interested in serving on the Museum Board and 

helping in the museum, please contact Lezlee at 324-3058. 

 

TREE BOARD:  We are looking for interested residents to serve on the Tree Board.  

The Tree Board shall promote public education on tree planting and proper 

management of trees within the community.  Please contact the town office at 

324-3058. 

 

 

 

Asa Meeks, Mayor 

 

 

 


